
 

 

                                                                                                            

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

  

ACORN:   86.4% 

ROSE:   90.9% 

TULIP:   93.0% 

ACER:   94.3% 

REDWOOD:   93.2% 

SPRUCE:   91.4% 

MAPLE:    96.0% 

ELDER:   97.7% 

ROWAN:   91.8% 

YEW:   89.4% 

POPLAR:   91.6%   

SYCAMORE:   91.3%  
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ACORN:   53% 

ROSE:   52% 

TULIP:   68% 

ACER:   50% 

REDWOOD:  60% 

SPRUCE:  69% 

MAPLE:  89% 

ELDER:   36% 

ROWAN:  70% 

YEW:  65% 

POPLAR:  40% 

SYCAMORE:  94% 

READING 
PERCENTAGES 

Head Lines 

Those of you with a long association with the school 

may remember Janet Catterall, who worked in our 

school kitchen for many years until her retirement in 

2003. Many of her family came to the school as 

pupils. Sadly, she passed away recently and her 

funeral took place at St George's church last week, 

attended by family, friends and representatives of 

Duke Street Primary School. 

There has been a flurry of activity in the school 

corridors this week with staff displaying the 

incredible art work the children have been 

completing during this term. We have some lovely 

displays being worked on linked to the work of Andy 

Warhol, Vincent Van Gogh, Vassily Kandinsky and 

Florent Stosskopf. The displays are around the theme 

of flowers and are being carefully constructed under 

Mr Stephens’ watchful eye. Watch this space for the 

final products. To accompany the floral art work, 

Miss Lee has also been busy adding some floral 

touches to the school playground.  

Thank you to all the families that came along and 

supported the PTFA’s chocolate tombola earlier in the 

year. Mr Allen is delighted with his new playground 

equipment which has been purchased with the 

money raised. 

 

 

Pg 1 of 4 



 

 

                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pg2 of 4 



 

 

                                                                                                            

 

 

 

CLASS MATHS ENGLISH ICARE 

Acorn Bella Olivia Caleb 

Rose Harrison Ethan Joseph 

Tulip Archie Gracie Mae Diamond 
Spruce Poppy Riley Darcie-Rai 

Acer Logan Willow Heidi 

Redwood Kayson Mia Nathan 

Maple Charles Delilah Archie 

Elder Michael Jude Eva 

Rowan Dylan Emily  Emeli 

Yew Jessica W Stephen Joey 

Poplar Molly Oscar Harry 

Sycamore Amelie Henry Stan 
 

     

OUTREACH NEWS/UPDATES  

Outreach staff are available over the summer break.  Please call or email on the following    

numbers.  Emma Robinson 07557030848  e.robinson@dukestreet-pri.lancs.sch.uk 

     Rachel Von-kaenel 07977192510 r.von-kaenel@dukestreet-pri.lancs.sch.uk 

CLASS THIS HALF 
TERM’S 
ACTIVE 
MINUTES 

Spruce 550 

Acer 545 

Redwood 770 

Maple 670 

Elder 643 

Rowan 615 

Yew 709 

Poplar 564 

Sycamore 570 

Machine of Dreams Winner for 60 Reads 

K.S.1  

Jasmine, Lincoln, Lydia, Olivia C, Mikey 

K.S.2 
Grace, Jan, Noah, Yassin, Emeli, Eva W, 

Sophie, Jessica P,  

T.T.R.S. Highest Coin Earners 
 

1st: Yasin from Rowan 

2nd: Stephen from Yew 

3rd: Hanna from Sycamore 
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DIARY DATES 

Wednesday 12th July: Transition day 

Friday 21st July: School closes for 

summer holiday 1.15 pm 

 

Assembly dates for the summer 

term are below: 

Rowan: Tuesday, 27th June 

Year 5: Tuesday, 4th July 

 

 

 

 

End of Year Awards Assemblies 

K.S.2 (Yrs 3, 4,& 5) 

Tuesday, 18th July, 9.10 am 

 

K.S.1 (Rec, Yrs 1,& 2) 

Wednesday, 19th July, 9.10 am 

 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly: Friday, 

21st July, 9.10 am. 
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YEAR 6 PRODUCTION 

“Reach For The Stars” 

Wednesday, 19th July at 2.00 pm and 

6.00 pm 

(Letters will be sent out for tickets) 

 

Rose and Tulip class in EYFS are looking for 
some items to add to their provision in 

class and outdoors, that they hope people 
can donate. So please think of us when 
you are having your next clear out. We 

would appreciate any toy cars, 
barbies/dolls, action figures, old kitchen 
utensils (including pans), old fashioned 

weighing scales, dressing up outfits, hats, 
handbags, blazers/jackets, 

paintbrushes/rollers and any wooden 
ladders. Items can be passed straight to 
class or left at the office and we will pick 

them up. 


